## Public Comments for 4/27/2022 Port of Port Townsend Commission Meeting

From: Ken Henshaw

Sent: Wednesday, April 13, 2022 11:30 AM

To: Pam Petranek

Subject: Re: Posted: Materials for March 23 meeting

Hi Pam,

Thank you for the update. We locals here are mainly concerned that:

- 1) The existing ramp must be replaced. Period.
- 2) Facilities OTHER THAN the ramp are NOT allowed.
- 3) There is NO "Phase II" plan that would enable the parking lot to become a campground. NO bathroom/shower, NO concessions, and NO overnight facilities.

\*We don't want to have a homeless encampment in Gardiner. Even without a decent boat ramp we are constantly picking up trash & used drug syringes in the areas around the ramp. I have already had things stolen from my shop/garage. We certainly don't want to be in the middle of a homeless encampment. The Sheriff deputies say there's little they can do to prevent criminal and drug activities. Please keep our concerns in mind. We don't want to become a scenic alternative to the encampment on Mill Rd.

Thanks.

Ken Henshaw

On Mon, Mar 21, 2022, 4:48 PM Pam Petranek wrote: **Subject:** Posted: Materials for March 23 meeting

Ken,

Gardiner Boat Ramp pp 20-38 Let me know if you have any questions, comments, concerns,

thank you,

Pam

From: J G Kelety < <u>igkelety@gmail.com</u>> Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 8:22 AM

**To:** Eron Berg < <a href="mailto:Eron@portofpt.com">Eron@portofpt.com</a>>; Pam Petranek < <a href="mailto:Pam@portofpt.com">Pam@portofpt.com</a>>; Pete Hanke

<phanke@portofpt.com>; Carol Hasse < Carol@portofpt.com>

Subject: ACI

This past Sunday morning, 9:30AM, in front of ACI. Sunday morning! Note CDC recommendation below.

Thx,
Jeff Kelety
Moorage tenant



The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the World Health Organization (WHO) recommend maintaining environmental noises below 70 dBA over 24-hours (75 dBA over 8-hours) to prevent noise-induced hearing loss.

What Noises Cause Hearing Loss? | NCEH